Lincoln University Faculty Senate Minutes, March 28, 2013

The March 28, 2013, meeting of the Lincoln University Faculty Senate was called to order by Chair Kurt DeBord at 11:00. 
The first order of business was to approve the January meeting minutes. Dr.  Michael Scott made the motion to approve, and Dr. Martins Shinkut seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.
New Business:
General Education, Action Item
Dr. Sunder Balasubramanian, chair of the General Education Committee, introduced a proposal by the committee to use a new list of classes to meet the Area Seven (Cultural Diversity)  General Education requirement. With reduced sections of CD200 in the course catalog, other courses need to be considered to meet the requirement. Dr. Balasubramanian made the motion to substitute the current General Education Area Seven single course of CD200 with these courses:
1. CD 200 DIVERSITY IN MODERN AMERICA (Prereq ENG 102)
2. HIS 203 AFRICAN AMERICAN HISTORY (Moving from Area 8)
3. HIS 402 ETHNIC HISTORY
4. HIS 403 BLACKS IN AMERICA (Moving from Area 8)
5. HIS 404 HISTORY OF THE OLD SOUTH
6. HIS 407 HISTORY OF THE NEW SOUTH
7. HIS 477 WOMEN IN AMERICA
8. ENG 307 AMERICAN LITERATURE THROUGH 1865
9. ENG 308 SURVEY OF AMERICAN LITERATURE: 1865- PRESENT
10. PSC 350 U.S.ETHNIC AND RACIAL POLITICS
11. PSC 480 CIVIL RIGHTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES
12. MUS 205 MUSIC OF BLACK AMERICANS (No prereq)
Dr. Heather Fester seconded the motion. Discussion, including prior practices, possible conflicts between courses used for the various General Education Areas, and possible modifications. Dr. Michael Bartdot made a motion to call the question. The motion to call the question passed by voice vote. 
The motion to accept the new course list of General Education Area Seven passed by voice vote. 
Academic Calendar: Action Item

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dean Linda Bickel presented the proposed calendar for  the semesters FA2013 through SU2015.  She noted that the residence halls will open on Saturday instead of Sunday each semester.  In addition, the wording regarding "drop in week" was changed to delete the words “enrolled in at least one class.” Constitution Day was added to meet State of MO mandates.  The wording for grade posting was changed to eliminate the words “by noon.” This change was made to prevent students from expecting grades to be available at 12:01. The last day to drop courses and the last day to withdraw from all courses are no longer the same day.  The last day to drop any class is now approximately 2/3 of the way through every semester.  The last day to withdraw is approximately two weeks later.
The motion to accept the Academic Calendar as amended was made by Dr. Debi Word and seconded by Dr. Michael Bardot. After discussion, the motion passed by voice vote.
Dr. DeBord proposed an amendment to the motion that the Fall Faculty Staff Institute be changed to a one-day event. The amendment was seconded by Dr. Mara Aruguete. After discussion, the motion for amendment failed by voice vote.
Dr. Cheryl Hibbett moved that the Fall Faculty Staff Institute be changed to allow two days of meetings  for new employees and one day for other employees. The ruling of the parliamentarian was that this movement was outside the boundaries of the original motion.  Dr. Cal Johnson made a motion to call the question, and it was seconded by Dr. Frank. This motion passed by voice vote. The original motion to accept that the academic calendar passed by voice vote.
Educational Policies: Action Item
Dr. Jordan Jay, acting chair of the Educational Policies Committee, made the motion: 
“Students who are within six academic hours of completing requirements for graduation may be allowed to participate in activities (i.e., walk with their graduating peers). These students must sign a form indicating that they acknowledge and understand that they will not officially graduate and receive their diploma until they complete the necessary requirements for graduation.” The motion was seconded by Dr. Word.
The rationale for this motion from the committee was that Lincoln now has one commencement ceremony per year.  At times, students find themselves having to complete one or two courses during the summer in order to graduate.  They and their families would like to see them participate in graduation ceremonies. Dr. Jay noted a suggestion from the Educational Policies Committee to recommend that students sign an agreement of understanding that participation in graduation ceremonies does not constitute a completion of graduation requirements.

Dr. Benne proposed an amendment to change the number of hours to 7 and insert the word “graduation” in front of activities. Dr. Wurst seconded the motion.  After discussion, Dr. Cal Johnson called for a question on the amendment. The call was approved by voice vote. The amendment failed by voice vote. 

After further discussion, Dr. Cal Johnson called for question. The call for question passed.
The original proposal failed by voice vote.

Assessment of University Printing Needs

Provost Jerome Offord presented an update on the project to assess the University printing needs. Printer inventory has been completed and further recommendations for efficient printer use will be presented in a future meeting.
	

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Dr. Kurt  DeBord, Chair,  reminded faculty that Dr. Rusty Monhollon from the Missouri Department of Higher Education, will be on campus next Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. to discuss the common core process. Dr. DeBord also asked for volunteers to run for Faculty Senate next year. He will be on sabbatical next fall and will not be running as chair next year. 
Kathy Pabst, Continuing Ed., announced that the Fire School will be returning to campus during the week of June 3rd through the 9th.
Dr. Gary Homann announced that the Wellness Fair will be held on  April 17 from 10 am  -1 pm.
Jerome Offord, Dean of the Library, reminded faculty to submit requests for library resources for the summer semester and asked that they use the free subscription service and software trials available through Page Library.
